PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

The local unit of government of the City of Hartshorne is considering
applying to the Oklahoma Department of Commerce’s Community
Development Block Grant Program for funding assistance. The State of
Oklahoma has funds available to units of local government to undertake
viable community and economic development activities that primarily
benefit persons defined as low moderate income.

Community development has been identified as a community priority
need and tentative decision has been made to seek funding from the
Oklahoma Department of Commerce for wastewater improvements as
identified by the engineer in his report as well as the application.

According to the Oklahoma Department of Commerce’s income
guidelines, the project will benefit at least 51% low and moderate income
residents.

The purpose of this public hearing is to enable comments on the specific
projects activities that are proposed and to provide a clear explanation of
the probable impacts on the community and residents should the project
be funded.

Many specific details regarding eligible activities and the program

requirements will be provided at a public hearing which will be held at

the Hartshorne City Hall, Hartshorne, Okiahoma on: April 22 , 2019 at
6:00 pm.

Posted at the Hartshorne City Hall, Hartshorne Public Library, and
Hartshorne Nutrition Center
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